

**MANCHESTER** 

Month January President Paige Zehnacker paigezehnacker@gmail.com

Date01/09/2023Vice President Melanie Krings m.krings@live.comTime6:30 pmTreasurer Mary Metschke mebeling@hotmail.com

Location Zoom Secretary Michelle Kilgallon mkilgallon686@outlook.com

Called by President Paige Zehnacker Communications Kolleen Benjamin kolleenbenjamin@gmail.com

Topic

Welcome & Introductions

Paige Zehnacker

Team Speakers

4th Grade Team

• The 4th grade team went over what they use their PTO provided funds for.

**Committee Chair Reports** 

Current PTO Budget Report

Paige & Chairs

Mary Metschke

- Diaper Drive
  - Thank you Rachel B. for working with Mr. Schweitzer.
  - Lots of donations have already come in on the first day.
- Valentine's Parties
  - Thank you Melanie K. for organizing the communication with all of the room coordinators.
  - o Friday, February 10th at 2:15-3:00
  - Room coordinators will get in touch with party planners.
  - Special treat to be given out to the students at the party when we reach the diaper drive goal.
- Lancer's Hockey Night
  - Fundraiser- certain portion of each ticket gets donated back to the school
  - Friday January 27th- game starts at 7:05

• Thank you Melanie K. for getting this set up this year!

## Yearbook

- Sales are still going
- Deadline extended to January 15th for \$22. Afterwards it will go up to \$27.
- o February 15th is deadline to order
- o Thank you Melanie K. and Callie for continuing to work on this.

## Conference Dinners

- Thank you Stephanie and Kaylee for looking for the best options for the staff.
- They have started to look at different options for the teacher dinners.

## • Family Dinner Nights

- Thank you Christy L for your continued hard work in finding places to support our school.
- January 22nd- Scooters
- Don and Millies on January 11th
- Marco's for February- only 1 day this year, because of valentine's day. They will still do
  the pizza party promotion for the class that orders the most.

## • I Love Public School day

- Sign up Genius to donate and help stock the staff lounge
- January 18th
- Thank you Julie R. for helping to organize Sign up genius and drop off.

Principal's Report Mrs. Addink

- Last year was first year celebrating pi day. We will do it again this year.
- Mural update: Gym has been painted gray. Goal is to have him do it during spring break.
- Teacher in services: Jan 3- teachers reviewed data on kids growth, work through school improvement plan (small group reading), professional development training, worked on smart goals.